

News 18-09-22

Welcome to 2022-23 LSH and Some Reminders

Just a few reminders for all of us before we open our 2022-23 season.

The Pre-season Meeting Minutes can be found in "Archived News" located on the banner on our website's home page.

There was some discussion at the start-up meeting regarding some players not wearing required LSH sweaters this past season. As stated in our by-laws, you are required to purchase a set of red and white sweaters at your expense and have your name and number printed on the back. Socks and sweaters may be purchased at the Source Teamwork store on Wharncliffe Road. Please put your order in as soon as you are called to play as these could take up to a couple of weeks to produce.

For those of you who are new players or have not played with us these past two years while we were playing under the Covid-19 restrictions, you will need to present proof of vaccination before being allowed to participate. You will also need to complete and sign the "Informed Consent Agreement" form found on our website under "Administration" and present this to your captain. If you have previously presented these documents to the league, this is not necessary.

Your schedule this year consists of a total of 84, hour and a half games and the fee to play this season is \$500.00. As always, your fees are due to be paid in full before your first game. You can pay by etransfer to payments@londonseniorhockey.ca (instructions are on our web site under Constitution-Policies), or you can also present a check to your captain, made payable to "London Senior Hockey". Cash or post dated checks are **not** accepted.

As we are always concerned about our health and safety, we have contracted Mosaic Medical to supply a first responder to attend all of our games this year for any medical emergencies that may arise. We are also sponsoring another AED refresher course this year, with a late October date yet to be confirmed.

More good news as we welcome back our Christmas Luncheon this year. This is slated for December 20, 2022, to be held at the London Ukrainian Centre on Adelaide St.

We'll see you at the rink, have fun, and "For goodness sakes, be careful out there!"

Brian Laporte President LSH